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Town of Washington
Bryan Memorial Town Hall
Post Office Box 383
Washington Depot, CT  06794
Washington Conservation Commission
Minutes
April 2, 2014

5:00 p.m.







        

Members Present:
Susan Payne, Linda Frank, Randy Bernard
Members Absent:
Phil Markert, Diane Dupuis, Betsy Corrigan, Alt, Dirk Sabin, Alt., Ann Quackenbos, Alt
Staff Present:
Shelley White
Others:
Julie Gurner
5:05 pm

Ms. Payne, Chair, called the meeting to order.
Seated: Susan Payne, Linda Frank, Randy Bernard
Consideration of the Minutes
The Commission considered the regular meeting minutes of the Conservation Commission for March 5, 2014.
Corrections:
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Under Zoning Regulation Recommendation – Ridgeline Protection, 3rd paragraph, 1st sentence should read:  Mr. Sabin discussed an approach that implements end-framed views where selected trees and vegetation....

2nd sentence should read:  He suggests using directional corridors that when viewed from the opposite...

Motion:
to accept the March 5, 2014 Regular Meeting Minutes of the Conservation Commission as 

amended, by Ms. Frank, seconded by Mr. Bernard, passed by 3-0 vote.
Tick Control – Julie Gurner
Ms. Gurner stated that Lyme disease in an epidemic and there are ways to reduce the tick population on one's own property and the community at large.
Ms. Gurner explained how a property owner could decrease the tick population in their yard and how bate boxes work to reduce the tick population on small rodents such as mice, chipmunks, etc.  She stated that these boxes are planted in strategic areas around the yard.  When small rodents enter the bate box they get treated with Fipronil which is a broad spectrum pesticide which is one of the main ingredients in the product Frontline that is used on pets which kills ticks that the animal was carrying.  She stated that some property owners choose to have their yard sprayed with cedar spray as well.  Ms. Gurner said that there are companies that install, maintain, refill, and remove the boxes at the end of the season as well as spray the yard.

The commissioners and Ms. Gurner discussed the life cycle of a tick. 

Ms. Gurner talked about the deer control issue.  She stated that birth control for deer has been ruled out because of the cost.  “4 Poster Deer Treatment Bait Stations” are being considered by some towns and are issued with a permit granted by the DEEP.  The bate stations hold corn and “as deer feed on the bait, the design of the device forces them to rub against pesticide-impregnated applicator rollers. The rollers in turn apply tickicide to their ears, heads, necks, and shoulders where roughly 90% of feeding adult ticks are attached.  Through grooming, the deer also transfer the tickicide to other parts of the body.  Studies (see below) have shown that use of '4-Poster' technology has resulted in the control of 92 to 98% of free-living tick populations in areas around the devices after three years of use” (www.aldf.com).  The bait stations treat 50 acres worth of deer.

Another option, Ms. Gurner, stated, is opening land for controlled hunts.  She stated that it takes approximately 3 years to notice a reduction in Lyme by using the controlled hunt method.

The commissioners and Ms. Gurner discussed the different methods of hunting that would be allowed in a residential area.  Ms. Gurner recommended The Fairfield County Deer Management Alliance’s website www.deeralliance.com for details regarding controlled hunts.

5:40 – Ms. Gurner leaves.

Fracking Video at the Gunn Memorial Library 4-3-14
Ms. Payne reminded the commissioners that a showing of “Fracking Hell” at 6:30 pm at the Gunn Memorial Library.  She recommended that those who would like to attend should register with WEC because space is limited.

Zoning Regulation Recommendation – Ridgeline Protection
The commissioners looked at the map of the Town of Washington that highlights the ridgelines in the town.

There was a brief discussion regarding clear cutting, ridgelines and landslides.

Ms. Frank volunteered to draft a statement to the Zoning Commission regarding the importance of preserving the ridgelines.

2014-2015 Budget:

Ms. Payne stated that she would be requesting funds for stewardship of New Preston Open Space, New Preston Falls, Knotweed eradication and updating/printing maps.

There was a brief discussion regarding the Greenway Fund.
Other Business
DOT Grant:

The Town received twelve proposals for the DOT Grant project that will be used to improve Bryan Memorial Plaza.  The Board of Selectmen have chose six contractors and have sent them to the State for review.

Water Resources Map:

Mr. Bernard stated that he is working towards sharing information between the Steep Rock Association and the Conservation Commission over the Water Resources map because he feels that both organizations have a different set of knowledge that could be helpful to both groups.

Miscellaneous
Ms. Payne stated that a workday could be scheduled in April sometime at the New Preston Open Space if the property dries out a little.  There was a brief discussion regarding accessing the property from the center of New Preston Village.

Ms. Frank stated that she is planning on monitoring Town owned properties before the leaves come out.

Privilege of the Floor
No one from the public was present.
Adjournment
Motion:
to adjourn at 6:05 by Mr. Bernard
Ms. Payne adjourned the meeting.
Submitted subject to approval,

Shelley White Land Use Clerk                     4-9-14
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